Dear GySgt. Flick,

I am writing you regarding my son Spencer’s rejection by the Navy and Marine Corps due to a medical issue.  Let me start off by saying that I have the deepest respect for you and Staff Sgt. Alcorn and the U.S. Marine Corps.  I am sure you are as frustrated as we are with the medical decision.  But there seems to be a fundamental flaw in this recruitment process that needs to be addressed and is the main reason I am writing this letter.  Bottom line, the Marines have lost a good officer.

From the age of 14 Spencer has wanted to be a Marine officer.  I may be a little biased because I am his dad, but Spencer is a very intelligent and focused young man.  I have taught teenagers for 19 years and know them pretty well.  I can honestly say that Spencer is one of the most mature students I have ever had.  He has demonstrated leadership skills throughout his middle and high school years and excelled academically.  He has worked to make himself better in the classroom by taking the most difficult courses and participated in six extra-curricular activities as well as ASB president, to prepare him for the day when he could lead men in the Corps.  Several years ago he agreed to have his fallen arches surgically repaired so that he could meet the physical requirements of school athletics and, eventually, the Marine Corps.  He endured three surgeries and months of rehabilitation that would put most people to shame.  He is now completely healed and starts on three varsity sports with no restrictions.  Now, after a medical review which included letters from his doctors and coached attesting to his physical abilities he has been told that he isn’t physically acceptable.  Something is wrong with the system.


I have a number of former students who have enlisted in the military and one who has received an army ROTC scholarship and doing quite well.  I am proud of these guys and they have my utmost respect for serving their country, but I also know that not one of them comes close to what Spencer possesses in leadership skills.  Just two years ago one of my students enlisted in the Corps and a month later died from drug and alcohol poisoning.  It was a tragedy but he made the choice.  He was a C average student with poor physical skills and yet was accepted into the Corps.  I have trouble reconciling how the elite Marine Corps can accept one potential recruit with average abilities and then reject someone like Spencer who has exceptional qualifications and WANTS to be a Marine officer.  


I know that this was not your decision and I also know that this letter will not change Spencer’s status.  As a matter of fact, I don’t know if he would want it changed.  He doesn’t know I’m writing this letter and probably wouldn’t want me to in the first place.  Spencer is obviously disappointed and a little discouraged but his first response upon hearing the news is a testament to his maturity and character, “It’s their loss!”.  Spencer’s calling is the military and now he will pursue the Army and the options they offer.  Personally I’m disappointed in the Marine Corps processing.  It is my hope that a future recruit of Spencer’s abilities will not be passed over.  We can ill afford to turn away quality men and women who are more than willing to voluntarily serve their country.  Thank you again for your help and thank you again for service!  May God deeply bless you!

Sincerely, 
